Group CEO Nils S. Andersen comment on the Annual Report 2007

“We are satisfied with the progress of the results, which form a good basis for our work on
improving the company’s market positions and profitability. Maersk Line’s results are in isolation
of course not satisfactory. However, it is worth noting that the earnings of the container business
have improved significantly compared to 2006, and the expected positive result for the container
business has been achieved.

A.P. Mgller - Meaersk A/S is dependent on international market conditions and the outlook for 2008
is highly uncertain. We have confidence in the action plans of the Group for the years to come,
and despite the difficult outlook of the global economy we expect to be able to continue the
progress of the Group’s revenue and earnings in 2008.”

A.P. Mgller — Meaersk A/S
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